## General Secretary Message

Dear Friends,

We are yet at the end of an another session, let us all reflect and look back at the year and see how much have we grown from the individuals we were at the beginning of the session. As we reflect, I hope the year has made you stronger, wiser and most importantly a better human being. There is so much to learn within the walls of the school campus and so much more to learn when you go beyond. The new socio-economic complexity being the product of modern education is posing new challenges to the basic human values and qualities. This has further impacted the emotional and cognitive development of school going children. Therefore, while implementing the system made curricula. Tibetan Homes Foundation initiated programs and activities to pay equal focus for the awakening of a child's inner world through the basic objectives of education enshrined in the Basic Education Policy. We succeed to bring all the important components of education closer through organizing frequent formal and informal meetings, discussions and training to improve and to maximize the cognitive and behavioral capacities and potential of parents, teachers and students for creating joyfulness and secure learning and living environment. Such environment will certainly assist us to uncover the genuine potentials of our students which will further help our students awaken their intrinsic motivation to do better every time. learning is a life long journey, so make the journey worthwhile. Make the journey in such a way that it goes beyond the books. Never stop learning because if you are willing to learn, life will never stop teaching.

I would like to thank everyone for making all the accomplishments possible.

Karma Chungdak (Mr.) General Secretary